
NEWSLETTER
TERM 1 WEEK 1

All Saints Catholic Primary School

                                                 Dear Parents, families and friends of All Saints, 

                                                Welcome to all the new families who have commenced at All Saints this year and 
                                               welcome back to all our returning families. I hope you had a relaxing break and spent 
                                              quality time with family and friends.
                                            What a great start to the new school year and thank you for the warm welcome. I am so 
                                         excited to be Acting Principal in Term 1 whilst the process for appointing a new principal is 
                                      taking place.
                               All the staff have spent time preparing, organising and planning ready for the year ahead. They are
excited about the learning and opportunities they will have with their classes.
Thank you for taking the time, if you were able to meet with your child’s class teacher on Monday. The teachers enjoyed
meeting with you all and this time really supports the children transitioning to their new class.

Welcome Mass
We warmly invite you to join us at our Welcome Mass next Wednesday 8 February as we celebrate the beginning of the
2023 school year, welcoming those new to our All Saints community. The 56 new Reception children and 21 new children
across Year 1 – Year 6 will be presented to our community.  
We also welcome a number of new staff to our school: Trevor Letcher (Reception), Michelle Gardiner (Reception), Jenna
Kelley (Yr3), Kim Marchetta (Yr3), Brittany McKay (Yr4) and Oliver Wright (Sports Assistant). You can read a little about
them at the end of our newsletter including our staff members who began throughout 2022: Heidi Jak (Yr 3), Georgia
Osborne (Yr4) and Alistair Fleming (Yr5).

Leadership Team Point of Contact Term 1
If there are any questions you have in regards to your child/ren’s learning or if you have any concerns you would like to
discuss please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher or the member of the leadership team who is
supporting that year level. 
Reception and Year 1 - Stephanie Crowe (Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission- APRIM)
Year 2 – Megan Lovering – Acting Principal 
Year 3 and Year 4 – Louise Whitehouse – Inclusive Education Coordinator 
Year 5 and Year 6 – Sherrilie Burton – Acting Deputy Principal 

Parking and Pick up/Drop Off
At the beginning of the year, it is always important to reiterate and remind parents of important procedures and processes
at school. This will occur over the next few weeks, with today’s reminder focused on Parking and Pick up/Drop Off zone
expectations.
The area children can be dropped off or collected without parking is in the Loop, outside our OSHC Building. The SEM
carpark is a place for parking as well as across the road in the Seaford District Community Centre. It is extremely
important for safety reasons to use the SEM for parking only. Using this as a drop off zone is unsafe and causes
congestion. I thank you for your support with this.
We are looking forward to a great year of learning and we are hopeful that the year will be full of opportunities and
endeavours. 

With every best wish,

Megan Lovering. 

                                                

FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL
MEGAN LOVERING



Welcome to the 2023 school year at All Saints Catholic Primary School.

At All Saints we focus on four saints who inspire us to be better people and
live a life full of love and generosity, just like Jesus.

Saint Mary MacKillop, is Australia’s own Patron Saint. Mary stood up for
what she believed in, even when times were hard, she followed God’s call
and helped those in need.

Saint Francis of Assisi teaches us about prayer being the breath of life, how
we need to care for all of God’s creatures, including each other.

Saint John Bosco saw the goodness in every child, he encourages to work
hard and rejoice in the love of Jesus.

Saint Mother Teresa shares with us the spirit of prayer. She acted humbly in
her mission to care for the poorest of poor. Mother Teresa is an example of
how we can respond to Jesus’s call to “Be my light”.

In our classes every day we share a litany of our Saints:
St Mary MacKillop Pray for us
St Francis Pray for us
St John Bosco Pray for us
St Mother Teresa Pray for us
And may we remember to pray for each other

This coming Wednesday, February 8, we will be celebrating our beginning
of year Mass. At this Mass we will be welcoming the new receptions and all
of the new children to our school.

You are welcome to attend.

FROM THE APRIM
STEPHANIE CROWE

OUR SAINTS
SAINT MARY MCKILLOP

SAINT FRANCIS OF ASSISI

SAINT JOHN BOSCO

SAINT MOTHER TERESA



MUSIC
DANIEL ROBERTS

In 2023, All Saints will offer the Instrumental Program, Senior Choir, Junior Choir, and a
School Band. From time to time, these ensembles may be called upon to represent the
school at events such as masses and liturgies, the All Saints Showcase, Cardijn’s
Primary Music night and the Catholic Schools Music Festival. Students who join an
ensemble are expected to commit for a full year.

INSTRUMENTAL PROGRAM (R-6)
We are fortunate to have a brilliant team of instrumental teachers at All Saints who offer
private lessons in addition to the classroom music the children already receive. Tuition
is available in voice, piano, guitar, drums, violin, trumpet, trombone, flute, saxophone
and clarinet. If your child would like to learn an instrument that isn’t listed, just let me
know (droberts@allsaints.catholic.edu.au) and I am sure I’ll be able to find you a
teacher. Please note that instrumental lessons are an additional cost; typically ranging
between $35-50 for a weekly half hour lesson. Lessons are available to any student
from Reception to Year Six. Students who achieve an advanced level on their
instrument will be invited to join the school band.

ENSEMBLES 
SENIOR CHOIR (Year 5 and 6 only) The Senior Choir spends the year working towards
the Catholic Schools Music Festival. Any student in Year 5 or 6 is welcome to
participate. No experience is necessary, and no cost is involved. Rehearsals are every
Monday from 1:30 – 3:00pm in the Music room.

JUNIOR CHOIR (Year 2, 3, and 4) The Junior Choir will help to lead the school at
masses and liturgies, as well as putting together a small performance during the year.
Any student in Year 2, 3 or 4 is welcome to participate. No experience is necessary,
and no cost is involved. Rehearsals are every Friday from 2:15-3:00 in the Music room.

To register your interest in an ensemble or instrumental lessons for your child, please
use the link below, or the QR Code.

https://forms.office.com/r/KecPVfVXYQ

mailto:droberts@allsaints.catholic.edu.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FKecPVfVXYQ&data=05%7C01%7Clwright%40allsaints.catholic.edu.au%7Cb0105691be9145f065a008db05922226%7C05abdea3f97c4af3a831407f82f00207%7C0%7C0%7C638109897415700930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YFsiMfKYOjfBvew7Gg5%2Bmxk9h%2Bw2R02IFVtW%2FtC6h9Q%3D&reserved=0


Welcome to 2023. The sporting opportunities at All Saints continue to grow
each year and we are excited to announce the employment of Oli Wright,
who will be joining the All Saints team in a Sports Administration role. You
will see him helping in PE lessons and with all things sport related.  

Continuing for another year and complementing our class PE lessons will
be; Tennis Lessons for Year 1-4, taught by Ray Moyle, Dance lessons for
Reception – Year 6, taught by GroundForce Studios, after school surfing for
Year 5/6, taught by Surf Culture SA. 

Furthermore, we will continue to offer the following interschool sporting
opportunities in 2023; Swimming, Athletics, Cross Country, Football,
Netball, Soccer, Basketball, Lacrosse, Touch Rugby, and Tennis. With the
addition of a Tackle Rugby competition for Year 5/6. Please see the
attached training timetable for the opportunities available in Term 1. 

We also offer a range of after school competitive sport and in recent years
have placed teams in the local soccer, basketball, and netball competitions.
We will once again be looking to have All Saints children competing in
school colours and thank Joanne Worrall and the parent volunteers who
make this possible. 

More information on all the opportunities listed above will be made available
in advance, in the meantime if you have any questions or queries please do
not hesitate to contact me via email (tknauer@allsaints.catholic,edu.au) or
phone 8327 0020. 

SPORT
TOM KNAUER

WELCOME
OLI WRIGHT

Oli will be supporting Tom Knauer
this year in Sport as Sport Assistant.
Oli joins us form Concordia School
and loves fitness, cricket and
football. Oli looks forward to getting
to know all the students and families
at All Saints and helping them
achieve their goals in sport.

mailto:tknauer@allsaints.catholic,edu.au


On Tuesday morning we welcomed more than 50 new reception children
and were thrilled to see so many familiar faces back in the courtyard. We
hope you all had a wonderful first week of Term 1.

WELCOME BACK! Term 1

2023









WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF



WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF



CALENDAR
TERM 1 Start: 8:45amFinish: 3:05pm

School Hours













Just over three-quaters of parents (78%) agree they wish
their child would read more books for fun; a similar number
of kids (76%), across ages, say they know they should read

more books for fun.



Consent forms must be returned to the Front Office by Tuesday 25th February



Runny noses, coughs, and sneezes
are common this time of year.  By
sending your child to school they
are passing these on to others in

their class and our teachers.
Please keep our community safe

and keep your child/ren home when
they are unwell.

IF YOU HAVE ANY
SYMPTOMS, PLEASE

STAY HOME

COVID-19
If your child tests positive to
COVID-19, please inform the

school so that we may report our
current cases and keep our records

up to date.



You can do this via email:
info@allsaints.catholic.edu.au or
directly to your class teacher on

their email
OR

SMS: 0418 117 541
OR

Calling the Front Office on
8327 0020

LOST PROPERTY!LOST PROPERTY!
Please make sure all your child's uniform is

labelled clearly. Any lost items can be found in the
Front Office.


